
 
Port State Control – Information Notice No. 3 of 2011 

 
 
The purpose of this notice is to advise shipowners, operators, managers and Masters of Isle 
of Man registered ships of the following; 
 
 

Paris & Tokyo MOU Regions on Port State Control 
 

Concentrated Inspection Campaign on Structural Safety & International 
Convention on Load Lines 

 
1st September 2011 to 30th November 2011 

 
 
The Maritime Authorities of both the Paris and Tokyo MOU regions will begin a joint CIC with 
the purpose of ensuring compliance with structural safety and the Load Line Convention.  
Other MOU regions including inter alia, the Vina del Mar (Latin America), Indian Ocean MOU, 
Mediterranean MOU and Black Sea MOU will follow a similar routine during the campaign 
period 

The background for this campaign is that, during the past few years deficiencies relating to 
structral safety and load lines have accounted for a total of 15% of all deficiencies recorded 
at PSC inspections.  Furthermore the structural safety for ship types other than bulk carriers 
and compliance with the Load Line Convention in general have not been addressed with the 
special attention of a CIC.  During the CIC Port State Control Officers (PSCOs) will verify; 

 Applicable certification and documents relating to structural safety and 
load line 

 Aspects of loading instruments, stability and strength data 
 Protection of hatch openings, and other openings  
 Vessel’s, hull integrity, bulkheads and decks are satisfactory 
 Means of protection for crew and means of access appear to be 

satisfactory, and 

 To ensure that non-compliant vessels are identified and brought into 
compliance 

 
In practice the CIC inspection campaign will mean that during every port state control 
inspection of a vessel, the PSCO will be guided by a checklist, listing a number of items to be 
covered during the concentrated inspection.  Therefore please note the attached documents 
which provide information on the areas where Port State Control Officers will focus their 
inspections. 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark Bregazzi 
Senior Surveyor/PSC Co-ordinator 
Isle of Man Ship Registry 








